University High School

School Council Meeting Minutes
August 12, 2014; 3:30 pm
UHS Library
Members Present:
Parents: T. Adkins, R. Campbell, K. Peters, G. Youngerman, R. Blumenthal, R. Broome, K. Elliott, E. Hull

Students: M. Cronin, Z. Holtzman, N. Pensak, A. Powers, K. Ravellette, J. Thanikachalam, M. Zarin

Faculty: T. Enfield, P. Karlowicz, A. Lazarewicz, K. Tully, R. Yell, J. Cyr, D. Herring, T. Tobin

Administration: A. Cislak, D. Packard

Community: D. Bailey, B. Klahr
Members Absent:

Students: C. Hoffer

Classified Staff: L. Blackmon

Community: M. Smith
I. Approval of the agenda (5 minutes total, maximum for I, II, and III)
a. Zarin moves. Tobin seconds. Passes unanimously.
II. Approval of the May 13, 2014 minutes
a. Zarin moves. Blumenthal seconds. Passes unanimously.
III. Call to the audience 
a. No audience members present.

IV. Discussion and Action Items (60 minutes total, maximum for IV)
a. Legislative agenda items

1) Discussion Item: Review and overview of UHS School Council

1. Lazarewicz: We have some new members, specifically three parents from the parent’s association who were on Site Council (SC) however had to resign from their positions for certain reasons, therefore we have three new parents on SC this year. To review, the SC is the school’s legislative governing body, with representatives from the varying constituent groups (faculty, students, parents, community members, administration). We make formal decisions on behalf of the school concerning policy and other topics. 
2) Discussion Item: Review of meeting norms, Robert’s Rules, and School Council meeting documents (constitution, bylaws)

1. Lazarewicz: See handout “School Council Meeting Norms and Resolutions, 2014-15”
3) Discussion Item: Administration’s “State of the School” report

1. Packard: We like to share the positive things that have happened in the past month, in this case things that have happened in the past year, and finally we can go into more detail with other specifics. As we have been getting together with staff, faculty and the parent association, one of the things we established as a goal for the school was to communicate a clear identity of what UHS is and who we are, also how we impact our community. We live with Rincon, in TUSD with several other high schools, yet we know our current standing. We are seventh in the nation and are probably the number one public school in the country. The message we need to make clear is who we are, what we are that we and carry that through in a positive fashion. As we work from this committee and throughout the constituent groups, its important for us to value the different groups in the community, support them when we can. We think we are a leader in education, and we need to share that leadership with this community; we look forward to doing that in a very positive and productive format. Looking at not only the outcome and results of the way we do things, but how we go about doing things. Its important that things that we do are conducted in a positive way, and the outcomes for UHS are positive as well. Firstly we would like to discuss the high points of the school this past year, and then we can talk about some of the other items.
i. Cislak: First of all is our state and national recognition that we achieved over the past year. Obviously, we are number seven in the nation according to US World and News Report; we were ranked the number one school in the state for AIMS scores which is great, however we are especially excited that we had an 100% passing rate and second in growth. This shows that not only are our students passing, but also we are still showing growth from “meets” to “exceeds”. Our PSAT achievement is shown through our increase in National Merit Qualifiers from 17 in 2013 to 38 this past year. This is due to the hard work of our faculty, and will take some time to desegregate the PSAT data to find specifically where our students encountered some difficulties. This past year the freshman class took the PSAT, and we can add another year of data. We spend a lot of time desegregating students’ data, and now we can have two years of data to look at how we can continue to help them grow and achieve the National Merit Scholarship. We are thankful to the Parent Association who contributed financially, so that every single student that wanted to take the PSAT as a freshman had the opportunity to do so; we had many families that paid for multiple tests at once which we are also thankful for. The class of 2014 was offered almost $34 million in scholarships and grants, which is pretty unbelievable that we could beat the $33 million from the previous year. In 2013, we had several students offered and accepted full scholarships to all of the military academies. This past summer we had our inaugural year of BOUNCE; BOUNCE is a program that we will detail later, however it was designed to provide support and early preparation for students entering their sophomore year, particularly before they take AP Chemistry. We also identified some students that might have some “holes” in their Algebra skills, which upon fixing could help them in AP Chemistry. We had 40 students attend, and the feedback was extremely high. They felt more confident about entering AP Chemistry, and they felt that had more knowledge to be successful. We are thankful that we have a lot more support and staff than we did before too. This year, we are quite thankful to have developed some creative funding strategies, and that we have come together with Rincon and established two program coordinator positions. These coordinators will be tackling facilities, security and technology and that is under Mr. Alberto Roundel, a UHS alumnus from 2000. Mr. Chip Stratton, father of a 2014 graduate, will be taking over athletics. The advantages of these two positions are that they are not dealing with teacher evaluations or working with curriculum instruction, so they can focus 100% of their time to their specific duties.

1. Packard: One of the main reasons we were enthusiastic about these positions is that they are under both schools; one of the challenges that we face on a regular basis is the “school bias”. If we have facilities under us, there is the perception that we are favoring the UHS faculty and staff when it comes to fixing things; Rincon has the athletics and facilities, and the perception is that they are dominating the athletics. The hope was that by taking these two positions that are really site based, and put them under both schools. They are designed to be facility-specific instead of school focused, to try and reduce some of that tension.
ii. Cislak: We are excited that we have more money to support tutoring efforts after school this year. In the past, we have been able to support a few days of tutoring, and now we can provide more subjects including Chemistry, two days of Physics after school, in addition to the Math and English support. The Parent Association has very generously funded two positions: one for writing support after school or before school; this person will support writing applications and resumes, and with students in their other academic responsibilities. The other position we are excited about is our counseling support position. Both of these positions will be housed in our new College and Career Room. We have 8 (soon to be 10) computers there for students, several tables and chairs to allow students to work on homework as well as a safe place to eat lunch for the Peanut Butter and Jelly Club in addition to receiving support form our counseling staff. They can also visit with college recruiters, who are already being lined up. We have also expanded this past year with afterschool support groups dealing with anxiety; we felt that they could overcome some of the stresses they were having. We had several students in the Yoga Club last year, and we now have created four Yoga classes. Our classes are significantly smaller; we have some teachers with 60-100 fewer students this year. We have stuck to the 27:1 ratio quite closely, some are a little below and some slightly over. This is an overall positive change, because many teachers feel that they can give more feedback to their students as well. Over 1,800 Advanced Placement tests were taken, an increase of almost 200 exams. We has a 90% passing rate in 2013, and we grew to a 92% passing rate this past year. We are impressed that under the intense pressure last year, our teachers and students were still able to do so well.
1. Packard: UPS lost two boxes of AP tests, and that has impacted our Statistics class and AP English Language class. We are not positive on the exact number of tests that were lost as well. We found out about this a day before the students found out. UPS is still looking for them too. The students were given a few options; the AP Language students had slightly different options than the AP Statistics ones. The Statistics has a multiple choice section that counts for 60% of the assessment, so the College Board is able to create a predictive score with that. They offer the students the predictive score, and the College Board will send that to the school they are attending. We made sure to contact the schools separately, and made sure they understood the situation and were accepting the predictive scores. The next option was that they would finish the assessment by taking the short answer portion again here in the fall, and the last option was to receive a refund for the test. With our AP Statistics class, we are still encountering a lot of issues. Because many of the students were seniors, we are individually calling all of the students to make sure they received the letter with the information concerning their options, and that they have made a decision. We have 25 out of 75 students that have accepted a score and/or test replacement. The AP Language students had slightly different options, as the multiple-choice sections were 45% so the College Board couldn’t give a predictive score. With those students, we are looking at setting up some study sessions to get them back into the mind frame, and then still hoping that UPS can find the books. At this point, it looks like those students will have to retake the second portion. They also weren’t given any information about the multiple-choice section, so they do not now how retaking the other section will affect their overall score. The district is working closely with the College Board to figure out the dates of the retakes; what the College Board told us was that they would have those assessments done before school started, however that is not the case. 

1. Elliott: One thing that was a problem was that they didn’t tell the students the date that they would be retaking, so my daughter (who was affected by the loss of the tests) opted not to take it, which hurts the AP scores.
2. Packard: This hurts the number of tests we have, our overall score on the AP’s, and it may impact our ranking as we move forward as well. It’s really a bad situation for UPS, and for the school. From what the College Board said, this is not an unusual occurrence, however for us it is. We are also sure that it was with UPS, as we have records of them leaving the UA and traveling some distance, except two boxes didn’t make it. UPS has acknowledged that they have lost them and are in the process of trying to find them, but it has been a substantial amount of time. In the future, we will make sure we track the tests more carefully. Currently, we don’t have the information for how many people decided to retake the test in the AP Language class, however we do know in the AP Statistics. Even with the predictive scores, some colleges won’t accept it; the College Board is attempting to work with them in order to get them to accept the scores. The shift in changing the syllabus of a class was one attempt by the College Board to get more colleges to accept the AP’s. 
1. Blumenthal: How many tests were lost?

2. Packard: Two boxes of AP tests were lost; impacted AP Statistics and AP Language. AP Statistics students could use predictive score, which can be sent to schools. Students could also retake tests, or get refund. Many students were seniors, and therefore trying to make sure students know. AP Language students can go to study sessions to refresh, but unfortunately they have to retake tests.
iii. Cislak: We also have some more new teachers and staff on campus: we have a new administrative assistant in the office, we also have a new CTE teacher Mr. Chadwick who is teaching computer science; four new English teachers, a new art teacher teaching AP Studio Art and Beginning Art, a new librarian, two new math teachers, and a new PE teacher who is the Yoga instructor. In addition, we have two new science teachers for AP Chemistry and AP Physics; we also have three new Social studies teachers as well; lastly, we have added a new world language teacher as well. 
1. Blumenthal: So overall, how many new teachers this year?

1. Cislak: That is sixteen new teachers replacing four.
iv. Packard: This is a substantial increase in our teaching staff, and is definitely one thing that will affect class size and will impact us a great deal throughout the year. The new office space and college career center have been renovated, and a “school feel” to the areas. Along with the new office configuration, we had several individuals come in and help paint for us, as well as furniture donations through a parent. We also had three truckloads of science materials donated, and the Foundation with their annual fund contributed roughly $7,000 to the science department for Physics lab equipment. We are waiting for the new iPad to be released so we can purchase an iPad COW (computer on wheels) that will be housed in the college and career center. We are trying to build many opportunities for technology and support in that center, and there will be a counseling support staff member in there who will coordinate the visits from the recruiters and make sure that the students are aware of the visits. Instead of happening in the auditorium lobby, we can host the recruiters in the college and career center. Also, we hope to be purchasing a new projector and screen for these meetings, which the funding was allocated for last week and are now going through approval with TUSD to be able to do the hiring. A new constraint put on us and TUSD from the new national health care law is that we must follow a new process in temporary hourly hiring. This is to make sure that we aren’t hiring anyone that would go over 20 hours a week for more than 20 weeks; if that happens, we also have to add additional benefits costs to support that person. If they work over 30 hours, then we have to supply healthcare costs. Therefore the approval for that position and the writing support positions are in process; leadership and the human resources department yesterday approved them. The next step is to get approval from the finance department and finally human resources again. We will then be given the process for what we can do for hiring. In the past, we were able to more directly hire, and so we are hoping that process will be in place more quickly. This past weekend we had the Family University, and once again it was an amazing opportunity for our junior and senior families. It is a conference-style program that’s supported by the Foundation, and along with the help and support of our counseling department they put on a “great show”. The feedback was very good, and we look forward to continuing this in the future with continued adjustments to make sure it supports students and parents in that college-going process. We were able to fund some letter of recommendation writing for teachers this past year, and roughly $1,200 was donated through the Parent Association to pay these teachers for writing the letters. This is something that is in the UHS policy, and hasn’t been funded for a number of years. We were able to come up with an additional $1,100 as a school for us to be able to fund he teachers. We did modify this policy last year, and as a community we should take another look at this topic and the way that we passed it. Last year we were only able to fund teachers that wrote eleven or more letters of recommendation, but we were able to fund eleven teachers this year for their efforts and the goal was to help teachers that have the largest load in their writing processes. These take teachers a long time, and require much effort on their behalf. We are working on completing the Strategic Planning committee which we had discussed creating last year, and have our Foundation and Parent Association representatives for it and we need now to work with Instructional Council to find which teachers will be best fitted to serve on that committee. The committee is really designed to look the funding we currently have and the long-term and how each of the groups, us as a school and the district, the Foundation and the Parent Association go about funding in a directed way, so that we can be quite clear on how everyone is approaching the community for funds as well as how we are using those funds. One of the big issues that came up at the beginning of the year was parking permits; we were allocated 140 parking permits and Rincon was allocated 140 parking permits. The seniors were sold these 140 through a lottery, and there were about 5 seniors who didn’t receive parking permits. Since then, we have been working with several groups around UHS to try and see about the possibility of parking, and at this point Rincon didn’t sell all of their parking permits. We have been given 50 of their permits, so we are allocating the remaining seniors parking passes and then we shall run a lottery tomorrow to allocate the remaining permits to juniors. One of our parents made a connection with a local business, and they have agreed to let us rent spaces, so we are working on the feasibility of that option, and possibly make it a fundraiser for the Parent Association. We are also working with Pima Community College down the road, and TGI Fridays to try and access their parking lots. We will be able to hopefully have a functioning parking lot for those who want it; it will just take us some time to get there. The last thing that needs to be mentioned is admissions. Last year, we were required by the USP to modify our admissions process, and add multiple assessment criteria to our process. We put forth a plan, the court modified it and put forth three very clear criteria: we would have the COGAT, we would assess GPA, and students that achieved over 50 points would be accepted in. However there would be a small number of students who achieved a 7 on the COGAT, and a minimum of a 3.0 GPA but did not receive the 50 points; they would be given the opportunity to wrote an essay. These essays would be evaluated, and the students that met specific criteria would be invited in. We will be able to bring data on this new testing process in a few weeks, but what ended up happening in the group that wrote the essay, the students who had score of about 48 or 49 on the rubric made it in. None of the other ones made it in. What we found was that the essay didn’t really distinguish between anything new, and didn’t really identify any students that weren’t really qualified to be at UHS. When we look at the students who made it in with that criteria, they received an 8 or 9 on the COGAT, and a 3.14 GPA; or a student who received a 7 on the COGAT and had a 3.53 GPA instead of a 3.54 GPA. What will be happening in the next few weeks will be some recommendations to the high school leadership, and see if we need to bring this to the board. We also gave the CAMY, a resiliency test to all 8th graders, and the scores from that were that the CAMY wasn’t really a great tool for what we wanted to use. The results told us that specifically this motivation assessment didn’t work for us, and we will be piloting another motivational assessment this year, probably with a much smaller sample size to see if it will be able to identify students as well as be a functioning tool for us. We then tested every 7th grader on the COGAT last year, and those are this year’s 8th graders who would be applying for admissions to UHS. All TUSD 8th graders took the assessment, and we had roughly 340 students that received a 7 or higher on the COGAT. The results on that play out similarly to the results we traditionally receive for UHS admissions when they test at the 8th grade. From there, we will put together several recommendations for leadership, and see if those recommendations work before moving forward. The recommendations that we will look at are adding two points to the COGAT, so we can weight the COGAT more heavily by two additional points. What that does deemphasizes the GPA, which we know has some more issues to it, and we will look at bringing in those students who received the 48 and the 49 that we could identify with the essay. We don’t think the court will allow us to get rid of the essay, so what we will be doing is taking the smaller pool for the essay, and it will be substantially harder for students to get in from the essay portion since we would like to re-weight the COGAT. From there, we will pilot an additional motivation assessment, and we will recommend that instead of testing 7th graders, which is what we were asked by the USP, we would like to test 6th graders on the COGAT in the fall, and this would allow middle school counselors and support staff to focus on those students that have potential to be successful in 6th grade, improve their education in 6th grade and 7th grade before testing them again in 8th grade for UHS admissions. One of the things we were looking at when debating a new site was adding a middle school component, to create a pipeline for students to be successful. Admission has a significant impact on diversity, however preparation of students has a significantly larger one. If we can help support students at the lower levels, we think that will help improve our goal as far as admissions. That is the State of the School, and will replace the Principle’s Report from later in the meeting.
1. Elliott: There was a delay in the Human Geography texts for several reasons; do all the other teachers have the texts that they need?

1. Packard: The Human Geography is going to the Governing Board around September 9, and we have a few other texts that have been requested but are new texts to UHS, and those we are still trying to figure out their location in the process and hopefully they will also go on September 9 to the Governing Board for approval. Once they’re approved, the money is already allotted for them and they’ll be purchased. The one we are currently having trouble with is in books for Math. Its at the Algebra 1 level and the Geometry level. Two years ago, the district adopted a new text for Math, and that was a carryover to hold schools off until the Common Core standards came into play. Our math department felt that it wasn’t an appropriate text for our use, so we have retained the use of our traditional algebra book and our traditional geometry book. However, we have grown by 100 students in each class; the Math department is currently short about 50 textbooks, and the plan they have proposed is using PDF versions. They communicated this plan to parents during Open House and will be sending letters home with students as well. The students that don’t have access to PDF files or the internet will be given books from students who do have access to electronic versions of the textbooks. 
2. Elliott: Are those texts available through Amazon?

1. Packard: Yes, in the past we have been able to purchase these books at large bulk prices, however these books are slightly more expensive. The Math department has felt more comfortable using PDF’s, and if that option ends up not working, we will have to look at other options and come to the Parent Association for funds to purchase books. One of the challenges we face when buying these books is that if someone buys the books, then the price goes up. If we buy them, we would have to buy them in a large block, for once people start buying them individually the price of the book increases. 
2. Peters: We ordered a book for our daughter who is in Geometry and didn’t receive a book, and this PDF solution was not mentioned at open house. Maybe we should send out an email.
1. Packard: We asked the each teacher submit a letter to the parents, with the information on how to access it and if any student was having trouble downloading it, etc. it would detail who to talk to about solving the problem. 
v. Klahr: Enrollment?

1. Packard: Enrollment is at 1,064 at UHS, and 1,097 at Rincon. The data that we have on our incoming freshman are a double to 17% African-American students in the freshman class and a 3% increase in the number of Hispanic students. We think the court will be relatively happy with this change, and we attribute it to the admissions changes that we conducted this past year. 
4) Discussion/Action Item: Submission of issues for 2014-15, and referral of issues to sub-committees

1. No issues submitted. 

5) Action Item: Motion to move BOOST and BOUNCE reports from September meeting to August meeting

1. Karlowicz moves. Elliott seconds. Passes unanimously.
2. Discussion Item: BOOST & BOUNCE reports

i. Hernandez: In the report, we had 316 students on the first day of BOOST. It didn’t continue with that number, and fluctuated between 310 and 315 for the rest of the program. By the end of the second week, we had 313 students complete the program. We don’t have a specific number yet, but we have between 310 and 315 students who will be receiving credit for completing BOOST. By far it was one of the most amazing programs we have had, simply because of the large number of students who attended. Our teachers are fabulous, and our students are wonderful; we hire ten BOOST leaders and eighteen other volunteered for roughly 64 hours to prepare for it. The BOOST leaders received a five hour training, and were detailed the expectations and goals expected of them during BOOST. The teachers had recommendations for who they wanted to place in the various support classes, such as Writing center or Math Center, and they sent that information to Ms. Dominguez our Registrar so she could begin to apply that data to class assignments. Overall, 316 students who attended on the first day, and 326 registered on July 31 out of those, only 10 to 15 did not attend BOOST. One difference was that they received their schedules the day before BOOST ended which was due to a change in our administration, and this allowed the students to walk around and become acquainted with their classes. It also gave us the opportunity to change schedules if we needed to before school started. Our student Penguin to Penguin mentors, who were many of the people we hired as BOOST leaders, paired up all the kids that had submitted an application were paired with a big penguin. Today was the follow up of that, as the first major meeting between the big penguins and their little penguins. The same amount of funds were used, $30,000 to pay teachers and ten students were paid out of that money as well. 

ii. Cislak: Unlike BOOST, BOUNCE was focused on a data driven outline. The focus was on increasing scores, and taking initial presets and increasing them. Our students were divided into two groups; half went to pre-AP Chemistry with Dr. Yell and the other half went to an Algebra Skills class with Mr. Ulrich. They flip-flopped after a ten-minute break, so that students had both of those periods. Tests were taken using the math assessment that we use as well as a chemistry assessment, and we saw students significantly increase their scores on both. We also ran an exit survey for students, and we know that there is much anxiety over science AP’s, which we found, were deceased by the end of the program. For many of our students, this was the first time that they were ever exposed to the types of sciences we teach. One of the challenges was that our funding did not come in until late in the summer, and we sent out invitations to students who had trouble in their freshman biology and math classes. Those students received priority, and the program was opened to the rest of the incoming sophomore class after. We plan on having this information much sooner about the program, as many families had already made their summer plans yet would have liked to be involved in the program. We would also like to expand this to students entering their junior year, with college planning and pre-AP Physics courses, which would be great. Some of the feedback we received from students was the half-day schedule, the emphasis on chemistry. They also wanted to do a lab everyday in chemistry and an increase in a focus on basic math skills; something heard form students in all levels of math classes as freshman. This is something we have been discussing in Instructional Council for a while, and there is a need for high intensity summer programs. This shows us that if we have high quality summer programs, then students will attend them compared to camp, vacations or other activities. 
1. Karlowicz: We realize that BOUNCE was funded really late, but procedurally if we get the funds earlier would we hire director like BOOST?

2. Cislak: We probably wouldn’t be hiring a director unless it became quite large; the better option would simply be that we could handle it in a similar way to last year. However, if the need was present, we would hire someone. 
3. Packard: We will need to address the fact that currently there is a BOUNCE program in UHS policy, which is not what we have performed this summer. 

1. White shirt with gasses: Can we get the metrics in the spring about who took it and if they pass the AP exams?

2. Cislak: Yes, and one of the other points is that this year we have science center, which is similar to math or writing center. We were able to identify several students who could benefit from the program. The students also really liked the format of this, and they requested to be put into science center. Sometimes at UHS there is a stigma for asking for help, and if we can break down the barriers to asking help we can improve the students in general. 
6) Discussion/Action Item: Proposed School Council meeting schedule change

1. Lazarewicz: It would be easier if we shift the spring meetings from Tuesdays to Mondays, with all of the fall meetings staying the same. 
2. Herring seconds.
i. Peters: Would this conflict with PA board meetings?

ii. Packard: The Parent Association meetings in the fall tend to be at the same times as those in the meetings in the spring, which would be the first week of the month while School Council is in the second week. 
iii. Pensak: Some people have a conflict with work on Mondays that would conflict with SC meetings being on Mondays. 

3. Lazarewicz: We will keep the schedule as it is now, and we will discuss this next time.  

b. Policy updates and misc. items
1) Discussion/Action Item: Motion to adopt official UHS logo and seal

1. Yell moves. Zarin seconds. 

i. Yell: Can we amend this and call it an emblem? Our mascot is the penguin, not the seal.

ii. Karlowicz: Do we have a trademark on it?

1. Klahr: Yes, it is trademarked.
2. Packard: The Foundation wants to have this, and considers it our logo, however the challenge becomes protecting it. Also, if it is trademarked, than someone has to police it. On that end, the feeling from the Foundation is that they didn’t want to take on that role. We had similar issues with Ben’s Bells, as well. We want people to see the emblem and logo and allow people to use it; the idea isn’t that the Foundation would own it; we want the community, the school, to use it. 

1. Karlowicz: Other schools may take it, and if we are talking about becoming more autonomous, this is an important issue. We have to be careful about where we are in the next few years.

2. Yell: Is there a fee to maintain it?

1. Karlowicz: Yes, but it is minimal and the state Corporation Commission polices it. 

2. Klahr: We can vote on this today, and then come back to it later. We can communicate it to the Foundation as well.

2. Motion passes unanimously. 

2) Discussion/Action Item: Motion to revise UHS Conduct Policy

1. Campbell: What about the zero hour on Mondays and Tuesdays?

i. Packard: That’s conference time; we want to make conference a more meaningful time, possibly by having lectures. We are also looking at having classes that meet during that time. 

ii. Lazarewicz: Conference period is considered class time too.

2. Lazarewicz moves. Zarin seconds.

i. Herring: Is inappropriate defined?

1. Lazarewicz: Yes, TUSD defined it.
2. Packard: Yes, it allows flexibility; also it is outlined in the student handbook.
ii. Herring: And hats and headbands are prohibited?

1. Packard: Yes, they are prohibited. 

3. Motion passes unanimously. 
3) Discussion/Action Item: Motion to create Policy & Procedures Document sub-committee
1. Adkins motions. Elliott seconds.
2. Motion passes unanimously. 

V. Committee & Misc. Reports (25 minutes total, maximum for V)
a. Principal’s report
1) Packard: Covered above.

b. Tax Credit & Budget report

1) Klahr: 
c. Recruitment & Retention Committee report

1) Klahr: With school just starting, we will be moving forward with our programs soon.
d. Instructional Council report

1) Cislak: We had our first meeting this week, and it went well.
e. UHS Foundation & Alumni Association report

1) Klahr: Our first meeting is August 20; we want to thank Ms. Cislak, as Wendy and myself have been doing a lot, and Ms. Cislak did a job well done. Also, the study to work program is being continued. There is the logo shop online, and that is now available. The official emblem and logo came from the Foundation too.
f. Parents Association report
1) Elliott: Mr. Packard summarized most of what happened previously. To add to that, Lisa Barnes is the new president of the PA. Also, on September 20 we will be having our Costco shopping night to raise money for the school. 
g. SAB report

1) Lazarewicz: Recently, SAB joined the AZ Association of Student Councils. They will be attending a leadership summit at CDO as well. The school club fair will be held soon too. Homecoming is September 19 against Pueblo. SAB also has a new website, and new officers. 

VI. Reminders:
a. School Council Meeting time and place will be posted 24 hours in advance.  Attendance and minutes will be submitted to a School Council officer prior to the next meeting.
b. Please observe proper decorum and schedule your time to be able to attend the entire School Council meeting. Each meeting should last 90 minutes and will be adjourned by 5:00 PM.  A quorum, your time, and your participation are valued assets of the UHS School Council. 
VII. Adjournment
a. Tobin moves. Klahr seconds. 

b. Passes unanimously. 
Next Scheduled Meeting:
   Tuesday, September 9, 2014; 3:30 pm; UHS Library

uhssitecouncil.weebly.com
Motions for the August 12, 2014 UHS School Council Meeting
1. Motion to move BOOST and BOUNCE reports from September meeting to August meeting

Rationale: BOOST and BOUNCE are both summer programs at UHS.  The August meeting is the first School Council meeting since these programs occurred, and seems like the logical time to report on them.

2. Proposed School Council meeting schedule change

Current Approved Schedule

Tuesday: May 13, 2014

Tuesday: August 12, 2014

Tuesday: September 9, 2014

Tuesday: October 14, 2014

Tuesday: November 18, 2014 (3rd Tuesday of the month to avoid Veteran’s Day)
Tuesday: December 9, 2014

Tuesday: January 13, 2015

Tuesday: February 10, 2015

Tuesday: March 10, 2015

Tuesday: April 14, 2015

Tuesday: May 12, 2015


Proposed New Schedule
Tuesday: May 13, 2014

Tuesday: August 12, 2014

Tuesday: September 9, 2014

Tuesday: October 14, 2014

Tuesday: November 18, 2014 (3rd Tuesday of the month to avoid Veteran’s Day)
Tuesday: December 9, 2014

Monday: January 12, 2015

Monday: February 9, 2015

Monday: March 9, 2015

Monday: April 13, 2015

Monday: May 11, 2015

3. Motion to adopt official UHS logo and seal
Rationale: The UHS Foundation and Alumni Association (UHSFAA) has requested that School Council acknowledge the newly-designed logo and seal as the official logo and seal of University High School.  The logo and seal will be used for consistent branding on school clothing, school letterhead, etc.
UHS Logo





UHS Seal
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4. Motion to revise UHS Conduct Policy
Old Policy:

Section I.G.  Conduct Policies:  UHS.   
I.G.1.   Students must have a signed, timed blue hall pass to be out of class during class-time.   No other passes, such as plaques, rulers, etc., will be honored as hall passes.

I.G.2.   There should never be any inappropriate display of affection on campus.

I.G.3.   Students are not to take food or drinks into any building on campus other than the cafeteria.

I.G.4.   Students are to stay out of the classroom building during 1st period, 6th period, and lunch periods unless scheduled in a class.

I.G.5.   Gambling and/or card playing is prohibited.

I.G.6.   Students shall not loiter on campus at any time when not assigned to classes.  Students shall leave campus as soon as they are released from their regularly scheduled classes.

I.G.7.   Students will remove hats and/or sunglasses when they are in the classroom.

Proposed New Policy: 

Section I.G.  Conduct Policies:  UHS.   
I.G.1.   Students must have AN OFFICIAL UHS hall pass to be out of class during class-time.   No other passes, such as plaques, rulers, etc., will be honored as hall passes.

I.G.2.   There should never be any inappropriate display of affection on campus.

I.G.3.   Students are to stay out of the classroom building during 1st period, 6th period, and lunch periods unless scheduled in a class OR WHEN MEETING WITH A TEACHER.

I.G.4.   Gambling is prohibited.

I.G.5.   Students shall not loiter on campus at any time when not assigned to classes, ATTENDING TUTORING, PARTICIPATING IN ATHLETICS OR CLUBS, OR PARTICIPATING IN A SCHOOL EVENT.  Students shall leave campus as soon as they are released from their regularly scheduled classes AND OTHER SCHOOL ACTIVITIES.

I.G.6.   Students will remove hats and/or sunglasses when they are in the classroom.

Rationale for changes:

· I.G.1. change:
· UHS introduced standardized hall passes to each teacher this year.  Students should be using these passes when leaving class.
· old I.G.3. elimination:
· Teachers often allow students to bring food and drink to class.

· old I.G.4. (new I.G.3.) change:
· Students often use these times (especially lunch) to get extra help, make up missed work, etc.

· old I.G.5. (new I.G.4.) change:
· Playing cards serves both academic and social purposes on campus.  This is acceptable, as long as the games are not venues for gambling.

· old I.G.6. (new I.G.5.) change:
· UHS students frequently need to stay on campus after the school day, for both academic and extracurricular reasons.  Students will leave when their school-related activities are complete.

5. Motion to create Policy & Procedures Document sub-committee

Rationale: Last year, in an attempt to clean up the UHS Policy Document, School Council voted to create a new Procedures Document.  The Procedures Document will detail specific details about how elements of the UHS Policy are enforced.  School Council should have a sub-committee tasked with creating, clarifying, and maintaining both the Policy Document and the Procedures Document.
